TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County, Wisconsin

Board Meeting – July  2, 2018, 6:00 PM

Webb Lake Town Hall
The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Steve Austin at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  Thirty people attended the meeting.

The Pledge of Allegiance was  recited and roll call taken with everyone present.

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC POSTINGS:  Gail  Keup, Clerk, stated the agenda was posted June 30, 2018 in three places.

CHANGES TO ORDER OF AGENDA:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.

MARK KRAUSE, SURVEYOR:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the plot and sub division of the Herzog/Johnson property and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion passed with a voice vote.  A $27.00 survey fee was given to Treasurer Wendy Purcell.

CORRESPONDENCE:  There was nothing in the correspondence for discussion.
APPROVAL OF JUNE MINUTES:  Supervisor Kielkucki made a motion to approve the June minutes as submitted and Supervisor Main seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote.

APPROVAL OF CLERK'S BILL LISTING:  Greg made a motion to approve the June expenditures in the amount of $53,614.47 and John seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER'S REPORT:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the treasurer's report with an ending available balance of $319,335.95 and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote. 

ROAD AND EQUIPMENT REPORT:  Supervisor Main made a motion to approve the addition of a power wing for the new International dump truck and Supervisor Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote.  Carl Meister stated the plow on the new dump truck is too big and not appropriate for the type of work it is needed for.  He stated we could purchase a new power wing for $1800 which would do a much better job of plowing and not be so heavy and wide.

The DNR looked at Des Moines Lake Road with Carl and suggested rock on the side of the road.  They stated the ditching was a good idea and to go with that for a while before installing a culvert.  Carl said Hopkins will submit an estimate on a new culvert in case one is needed and approved by the DNR.
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 ROADS, Continued:
Greg stated he had spoken with the county commissioner and was told that the price of blacktop has gone down.  Greg asked Gail to put an ad in the paper for bids on Myrick and N. Webb Lake Drive.

COMMUNITY CLUB RUMMAGE SALE AND STORAGE:  The board for the Town of Webb Lake and the members of the Commuity Club agreed that other storage possibilities needed to be investigated.  The town needs the garages for town equipment and the club needs more storage for an ever growing sale.  Don Seiford has storage units that he agreed to give to the club to be used for storage during the year.  He stated they were portable domes with 152 square feet of storage and are water tight.  The board agreed they could find space for the units.  The board came to the following decision:  The Community Club can use both town garages two weeks before their sales and half of one garage year around.  They can continue to use the back portion of the town hall all year.  The Community Club will also need to either purchase a dumpster for the remaining items that do not get sold that are taken to go to the Recycle Center or pay for items that are taken to the Recycle Center so that the town recoups some of the cost.  

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   The question came up again regarding Prinel Lake Public Landing and Chairman Austin explained that it was on the agenda last month and was decided that it is a public access to the lake and is mostly on the road right of way so it must remain as is.

Supervisor Kielkucki made a motion to adjourn and Supervisor Main seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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